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HEALTH AND WELLNESS: Contact Dick Shaw at atlanticclipper@gmail.com if you know of anyone 
that is not well or is there anyone you know that could use a visit. 
 
TRANSPORTATION: Contact Bonar Irving at bonar@shaw.ca or: 403 254 8476 if you know of anyone 
that may need a ride to meetings 

Heinrich Heinz introduced Gary Lamb: Garry was born 
and raised in Calgary.  He obtained a B.Sc in Civil Engineer-
ing from the University of Calgary in 1975 and completed his 
Masters of Engineering Degree in 1983.  He has spent his ca-
reer working in the Calgary area, primarily in the field of 
project management. Garry joined Alberta Transportation in 
May 2005 as the Urban Construction Manager for Calgary.   
 
He is currently the Project Sponsor for all new Provincial 
Highway work within the City of Calgary which includes the 
Calgary Ring Road and Deerfoot Trail. His projects have in-
cluded expansions of Calgary’s Water Treatment Plants, 
pump stations, reservoirs, the Calgary Convention Centre, 
Westside Recreation Centre, the expansion of Mount Royal 
University and now the design and construction of the Calga-
ry Ring Road Project. 
 
Garry said that before MLA Clarence Copithorne, transporta-
tion planning was ongoing at municipal and province levels.  
He showed a 1959 map – of what the network highways and 
freeways would look like in Calgary.  
 
In 1970 the city started looking at a road crossing thru Tsuu 
Tina land and in 1974 when it was starting to be studied, our 
population was 433,400. Garry shared drawings produced in 
2005 that showed the plan almost identical to what is being 
built today.  He has hosted over 1,000 people at open houses 
to share the plan saying that what he hears most is: “I didn’t 
know this was happening in my neighborhood.  Garry, 
tongue in cheek, said that yes, this is pretty top-secret stuff 
that the city hides on the internet.   
 
Because of the length of the project spanning years, it is hard 
to keep people engaged and this is one of their biggest chal-
lenges. An example is Bridlewood – that community did not 
exist when plans were made, and it is therefore incumbent 
on the real estate industry to share future plans with home 
buyers. 

mailto:atlanticclipper@gmail.com
mailto:bonar@shaw.ca?subject=Transportation
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Garry shared some pretty cool and crazy looking in-
tersections – only to say none of them were the 
shapes Calgary could expect.  Our ring road will be 
101 km in total with a to-date cost of $1.9B on con-
struction.  71 km of the 101 km have been complet-
ed.   
 
The final 31 km segment will include: 66  bridges, 
20 interchanges, a railway flyover, an underpass, 4 
river bridge crossings. 
 
Where are we at now?  Drawings were presented to 
the public in November 2016.  A contract with 
Mountain View partnership was signed for $1.4M.  
Macleod Trail will be free flow traffic as will Stony 
Trail.  It will tie into highway 22x out of Calgary.  Six 
square miles of land will now be developed in that 
area now that the final plan is in place.  
 
The Nation is also building a road on its land that 
they will develop as commercial to support their 
own economic growth, recognizing they will gain 
access to the public using the new ring road.   
 
There will be a new pedestrian bridge over Ander-
son to service the major pathway that runs from Fish Creek to Glenmore Trail.  By building it now, it 
negates the need for a temporary pathway during ring road construction. 
 
Southland Drive and 90 Avenue will be connected to the ring road as requested by the city.  Will pro-
vide redundancy in those areas which is expected to improve access for those neighborhoods. 
 
Sarcee Trail, Glenmore Trail and the ring road will be the most complex area because of  major utility 
installations that exist there – AltaLink and Enmax need to be relocated.  ATCO has a high pressure 
gas line.  City has water and sewer lines.  So construction involves moving a lot of infrastructure.   The 
plan also includes relocating the Elbow river – they obviously want the river to stay in the same place 
as bridges are built over it.  The river needs to be moved away from escarpment and realigned to the 
middle of the river valley.  
 
Highway 8 will be twinned in future, but is not part of this project. 
 
The timeline going forward is very strict.  Land was received from the Nation in 2015 and has a clock 
of 7 years to build it and open it.  If the ring road is not done by 2021, the Nation keeps the money and 
the city loses the land. 
The RPF was issued in 2015.  A contract was signed middle of 2016, and the road must be opened to 
traffic no later than October 21, 2021.  There is confidence with all parties that this date will be  met, 
and may actually be early.   
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Some building facts: 
· The equivalent of five larg-

est pyramids in Egypt of dirt 
needs to be moved 

· 90,000 cubic meters of con-
crete required 

· 3 million tons of gravel re-
quired 

· 1 million tons of asphalt re-
quired 

 
The west ring road is not in the 
3 year capital budget, but is in 
the 5 year capital plan but does 
not have a status.  Garry’s team  
is trying to convince the gov-
ernment to move forward and 
hopes it shows up in next budg-
et cycle.   
 
Garry took several questions 
from the audience and stayed 
later to answer more. 
Information on the various ring 
roads can be found at the fol-
lowing web sites: 
 
www.SWCRRproject.com    
www.SW-CRR.ca  
 www.W-CRR.ca 
  
Larry Stein thanked Garry for 
his informative presentation 
and the exceptional use of 
slides, maps and diagrams.  Lar-
ry expressed that one member 
of our club who will be very in-
terested in the information to-
day is Jim Burns.   
 
Larry said the P3 partnership is interesting but looking at P3 from a different perspective, the three Ps 
can stand for planning (years), project management (enormous task) and persistence (with which 
project has been carried out over many years) 
 
President Ken also thanked Garry on behalf of the Club as well. 

http://www.SWCRRproject.com
http://www.SW-CRR.ca
http://www.W-CRR.ca
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CLUB NEWS 

President Ken Farn opened the meeting by asking Lisa Fernandes to accompany us in the sing-
ing of O’Canada and Rotary Grace. 
 
Head table: John Fitzsimmons, Keith Davis, Jim Hutchens, Gary Lamb, Heinrich Heinz 
 
Guests: Blake Pelham introduced our Guests today: Mariet-
ta Maier (Windsor Rotary), Bill Warren (Downtown Rotary), 
Lucas Rasmussen (YEX Student), Pablo Ruiz (Our YEX Student), 
Ogden (13 1/2 months old), Carla Hamarsnes (Rotary Employ-
ment Co-ordinator), Gary Biagioni (Guest: Larry Stein), Denise 
Goldsborough (Guest: Charlie), Henry Crawford (Guest: Hein-
rich Heinz), Doug Lavalley (Guest: Heinrich Heinz) and Garry 
Lamb (Our Guest Speaker) 
 
Health and Wellness: Leon Popik was given a very warm 
welcome back today following a stroke over the holidays. Sam Switzer is in hospital in Orlando as he 
had experienced some breathing problems – he is expected home in a 
few days and Condolences to Lynn and Karen Grant as Lynn lost his 
Mother last week 
 
Chocolate Chip Story: Dan Dunlop shared that Brown Bagging 
for Calgary Kids, received small grant funding this year from our club.  
Their kitchen sent us chocolate chip cookies today as a small thanks 
for our support.   
 
There are 3,200 children in Calgary who receive brown bag lunch-
eons from this organization.  
 
Dana Hunter and Stephen Cobb sure seem to be enjoying those 
cookies ... 

 
Rotary Curling Bonspiel: Mark Ambrose shared that 12 
Calgary Rotary clubs from districts 5360 and 5370 are hosting 
a curling bonspiel the last weekend of February.  Mark is the 
Sponsorship Chair and invited members to consider the op-
portunity.  Business card size ads are $250, half page  is$500, 
club sponsor is $1000 and there is one sponsorship for $2000 
as the sole sponsor for the main Saturday night hospitality 
event.  There are 48 teams involved, the opportunity only 
comes around once every 10 – 12 years, and the host of the 
banquet is the Carriage House.  Anyone interested in sponsor-

ship should contact Mark Ambrose. (See Page 10 in Bulletin) 
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A Strip Torn Off!: Congratulations to John Labun. 
 
John had his red stripe removed with 13.5 month old Ogden 
fondly looking on.   
 
Although Ogden wasn’t all that keen in getting his photo taken 
President Farn and Craig Stokke (John’s Sponsor) joined in 
for the Photo 
 
 
By-law Update and Forthcoming Change Recommendations: Sherry Austin: reported that there 
are three proposed By-law changes that the club will vote on next week.  Details are provided on page 
7 and 8 of this Bulletin.   
 

Members are advised to read through them this week and be ready to vote on 
them next week. 

 
Robbie Burns January 19 Meeting: Jim Hutchens reported 
that he had an update on Robbie Burns Day – the main news being 
that Robby Burns is dead. Next week we will celebrate, address 
the haggis, toast with scotch, enjoy a piper, a guest speaker and a 
piper.  The good news is that Jim claimed he is not singing 
(although we all love Jim’s singing!).  Jim encouraged everyone to 
wear something tartan.  The bar will not be open, however, scotch 
will be available at our tables for $5 each.  Jim asked that members 
do not come with short arms and deep pockets and expressed ap-

preciate to the club for allowing Jim to organize the event. 
 
Larry Kwong Chinese New Year: GONG HEY FAT CHOY!  This is 
how you say Happy New Year in Chinese as taught to us by Tony Ng!  
Keith Davis reported that ticket sales are strong, and Monday is the 
last day to purchase so please book on Club Runner or let Keith or 
Toby know that you would like to attend if you have not yet done so.  
The menu this year will be a more familiar western-type Chinese 
food menu.    

 
 
Valentine’s Day: The Social Committee will start selling tickets next week for 
Valentine’s Day which will be held February 9th at the Carriage House Inn.   
 
Start time is 11:30 am and will include a fun program. 
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CLUB NEWS 

Sergeant at Arms : John FITZSIMMONS and not John 

FITZOWICH! 

President Ken mistakenly introduced Mr. Fitzsimmons as 

Mr. Fitzowich and was immediately fined $2 

· Jim Hutchens was fined $5 for offering $5 scotch 
next week 
· Sherry Austin questioned if our 100% attendee Ter-
ry Allen was at lunch – fined $5 for even questioning his 
attendance, and besides John didn’t get his Sherry hug – 
fined- $5 

· Dilan Perera: chosen because no one ever picks on Dilan.  Question was who was the 
MLA when the first discussion of the Ring Road started in 1974.  Answer is Clarence Copi-
thorne  which cost Dilan $10 for not knowing. Clarence was very visionary, and related genet-
ically, Ken has the same vision.  For sharing the same smart genes, Ken Copithorne was fined 
$10  

· $2 fine for any members who have not yet purchased their tickets to Larry Kwong’s Chinese 
New Year  

· Who in our club played for the New York Rangers – answer Larry Kwong – anyone who didn’t 
know that paid $2 

· Hands up - who left early last week and skipped the vote on our next Legacy project Bethany 
Atrium- $2 each for skipping out early 

· Dan Dunlop was fined for stealing cookies from kids - everyone at his table  fined $2 each 
· Tony Ng was fined for showing up late and impersonating 

a teacher (GONG FAT HEY CHOY) - $2 fine 
 

50/50 Draw: Jim Cairns awarded one of our guests the 50/50 
this week 

 

LOST  COAT: Anyone who left early last week and took the 
wrong coat, please return it to John Price.  Although don’t get too 
panicked – John is in Hawaii and hardly needs his coat now! 
 

IMPORTANT LAST MINUTE REQUEST 
Rotary Office Move 
Larry Kennedy and Ted Rowsell are looking for 2 – 3 people to meet at the old office 
(L103C, 9705 Horton Road SW) on Monday at 9 am to help load the truck.  Murray Fle-
gel has donated a truck and driver to move the office contents to the new office 
(Riverbend Atrium One: Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE). Pablo volunteered (thank 
you so much Pablo) and a few more people are required! Please send an email to:  
kathyann@rotarycs.org if you can help out!!!  
 

Have a good week everyone – see you at Robbie Burns day next week 
. 

mailto:kathyann@rotarycs.org
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Proposed Bylaw Changes 
 

The following three amendments which, have been approved by the Board, will be voted on at the 
next meeting on January 19, 2017: 
 

1. Article 3 Section 2 Election of Officers & Directors 
 

Current Bylaw passed April 4, 2012 
Directors  
Club members nominated for this position must meet the following criteria. 
 
(a) Has been a member of our Rotary Club for at least three (3) years. 
(b) May not have served on the Board in the previous three (3) years in any position. 
(c) Must have demonstrated a strong commitment to the objects of Rotary throughout their tenure 

in the Club. 
(d) Is a member in good standing in the Rotary Club of Calgary South having maintained 70% at-

tendance in the previous two(2) years prior to his/her nomination. 
(e) Has demonstrated a strong commitment to all Club expectations for involvement in Club activ-

ities such as committee work and fund raising activities and in particular, completion of Dream 
Home shifts as expected by the Club. 

 
Proposed 
Directors  
(a) Is a member of the Club. It is highly recommended that the nominees have a minimum of 3 
years in our Club. 
 

2. Article 11 Section 2 Finances 
 

Current Bylaw passed April 4, 2012 
Section 2 - Bills shall be paid by cheques bearing two signatures, which shall be those of the presi-
dent, treasurer and/or the assistant treasurer; or any one of them together with either the secretary or 
any director. The treasurer or assistant treasurer will submit a list of paid bills for approval by the 
Board of Directors at the next Board meeting subsequent to payment. A review by a qualified account-
ant shall be made once each year of all the club’s financial transactions; financial statements pre-
pared, and made available to any member on request. 
 
Proposed Bylaw 
Section 2 - Bills shall be paid by cheques bearing two signatures, which shall be those of the current 
President, President Elect, Past President, Club Secretary, Treasurer and, Assistant Treasurer. The 
Treasurer or Assistant Treasurer will submit a list of paid bills for approval by the Board of Directors at 
the next Board meeting subsequent to payment. A review by a qualified accountant shall be made 
once each year of all the club’s financial transactions; financial statements prepared, and made availa-
ble to any member on request. 
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3. Article 12 Section 6 Honourary Members 
 
Current Bylaw passed April 4, 2012 
Section 6 – Honourary Membership – (This category is provided for under the Constitution of Rotary 
International) 
 
(a)Eligibility for Honourary Membership- Persons who have distinguished themselves by meritorious 
service In the furtherance of Rotary ideals and those persons considered to be friends of Rotary for 
their permanent support of Rotary’s causes may be elected to honourary membership in this club. The 
term of the membership shall be determined by the Board. Persons may hold Honourary Membership 
in more than one club. 
 
(b) Board Action –  The names of candidates who are proposed as an Honourary member shall be 
submitted to the Board of Directors in writing and the election shall be in the same form and manner 
as prescribed for the election of an active member provided , however that such proposal may be con-
sidered at any regular or special meeting of the Board and that the Board may at its discretion waive 
any of the steps as set forth in Section 1 of this Article, and proceed to ballot on the proposed mem-
ber. The proposed Honourary member will be considered elected unless there are more than two (2) 
negative votes cast by the members in attendance at the meeting. 
 
(c) Rights and Privileges – Honourary Members shall be exempt from the payment of admission 
fees and dues, shall have no vote and shall not be eligible to hold any office in this club. Such 
members shall not hold classifications, but shall be entitled to attend all meetings and enjoy all the 
privileges of the club. No Honourary member of this club is entitled to any rights and privileges in 
any other club, except for the right to visit any other club without being the guest of a Rotarian 
 
Section 7 – Board Recognition for Long Term Members 
The President and Directors of the Rotary Club of Calgary South, may at their discretion, confer spe-
cial membership status on members of the Club who are unable to maintain regular attendance due to 
health or family reasons. Such recognition will be initiated by the Board and the recognition of such 
status will be determined by the Board on an individual basis. 
 
Proposed  
 
Section 6 – Honourary Membership 
 
(a)Eligibility for Honourary Membership – Friends of Rotary who have distinguished 
themselves by meritorious service in the furtherance of Rotary ideals and their perma-
nent support of Rotary ’s causes may be elected to honourary membership in this 
club.  Persons may hold Honourary Membership in more than one club.  
 
(b)Board Action – The names of candidates who are proposed as an Honourary mem-
ber shall be submitted to the Board of Directors in writing and the election shall be in 
the same form and manner as prescribed for the election of an active member.   The 
proposed Honourary member will be considered elected unless there are more than 
two (2) negative votes cast by members in attendance at the meeting.  
 
(c)Term of Award – All Honourary memberships shall be for a one year term with cor-
respondence to clearly state such.   Honourary members may be re-affirmed on an an-
nual basis but Boards are not required to continue ratification.  
 
(d) Rights and Privileges – Honourary Members shall be exempt from the payment of 
admission and dues, shall have no vote and shall not be eligible to hold any office in 
this club.  Such members shall not hold classifications, but shall be entitled to attend 
all meetings and enjoy all the privileges of the club.   No Honourary members of this 
club is entitled to any rights and privileges in any other club, except for the right to vis-
it any other club without being the guest of a Rotarian.  
 
Eliminate Section 7 – Board Recognition for long term members. 
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DISTRICT 5360 NEWS 

The Theme for the 2017 District Conference is “Strength in Numbers!” 

 Western Canadians are often known for their rugged individualism, but when a cause emerg-

es and a call to duty occurs, we come together. As Rotarians, we know the importance of 

teamwork and the value of working with others to support those in need. We also know that 

many tasks cannot be accomplished alone. We understand “strength in numbers.” 

 “Our communities are stronger when we work together.” 

 DG Neil Berg 

Rotary Club of Red Deer East 

Rotary International District 5360 Governor 

 

Excitement about our Conference is building! Over the next few weeks, we will be sending out updates and reminders to 

keep you up to date and informed on the great events and activities we’ll be enjoying May 5, 6 and 7, 2017 in Red Deer, 

Alberta! Early Bird Registration has been extended to January 31, 2017. 

 

For more information, please contact Don Kelloway (dkkelloway@shaw.ca)  Tom Lewis (tklewis@live.ca) 

  

  

Things are warming up! 

  
Well, certainly not the weather, but interest is definitely growing for our upcoming District Confer-
ence in Red Deer! We have a maximum capacity of 400 registrants and we have already reached 
one-third! Don’t be disappointed – register today – you still qualify for the early bird rates! 

 … But, speaking of warmth – you’ll definitely feel a warm Red Deer welcome at our venue, the 
Sheraton Hotel. 

But – don’t delay – book today! Our exclusive room rates only extend to April 4. 

To book your room:  (Group Rate available until April 4) Rotary Convention May 2017 (OR copy and 
paste the following link into a web browser)  
    
https://www.starwoodmeeting.com/Book/RotaryConference2017 

For more information about the hotel:  www.sheratonhotelreddeer.com 

For map and directions: http://www.sheratonhotelreddeer.com/directions.php 

Excitement about our Conference is building!  

Over the next few weeks, we will be sending out updates and reminders to keep you up to date and informed on the great 
events and activities we’ll be enjoying May 5, 6 and 7, 2017 in Red Deer, Alberta!  

Early Bird Registration has been extended to January 31, 2017. 
 
For more information, please contact Don Kelloway : dkkelloway@shaw.ca or Tom Lewis: tklewis@live.ca 
  

  

  

https://www.starwoodmeeting.com/Book/RotaryConference2017
http://www.sheratonhotelreddeer.com
http://www.sheratonhotelreddeer.com/directions.php
mailto:dkkelloway@shaw.ca
mailto:tklewis@live.ca
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PARTNERS IN PRINT 

BOOK CLUB:  Happy New Year To Everyone! 

The Partners Book club will be meeting on Monday, January 16th at the Calgary 

Golf and Country Club. Coffee starts at 9:00am and the meeting will begin 

at 9:30am. 

Please RSVP to Kelly Brittain by NOON ON THURSDAY JANUARY 12th at reikiangel444@shaw.ca 

or 403-256-1379. Cheers and Happy Reading! 

Alex Youth      $3,000.00    
Acadia Place      $4,800.00   
Alpha House      xxxxxxxxx    
Brenda Strafford    $5,134.50 taken from 2015 reserve 
CC4Ms             $5,000.00   
Closer to Home      $5,000.00 
Community Kitchen   $4,400.00                             
It’s a Crime not to Read  $9,000.00    
Integrative Equine    $3,000.00                             
Made By Momma    $5,000.00                                
MS Society      $5,000.00       
Penguin fridges     $2,300.00   Calgary Health Trust  
Louise Dean School   $3,000.00   
C. Senior Res. Centre   $5,000.00   
Sonshine       $3,000.00      
Wellspring       $2,500.00     
Jamies Preschool    $1,500.00   
Sarcee Carewest    $5.000.00 Calgary Health Trust   
Compassionate Parking  $2,000.00 Calgary Health Trust (Rockyview)  
EvenStart       $1,500.00   

NEWS FROM THE PROJECT RESEARCH COMMITTEE 

Here is the list of the charities that was approved by the Partners at our Christmas luncheon on December 3, 2016  It 
was a very inspiring experience researching and being able to donate the funds we received as part of our efforts in 
support of Calgary South Rotary Club.  

Lunch Bunch:  We will be meeting on January 19th at 11:45 am at The 
Cattle Baron on Sundance Blvd just off Macleod Trail.  Please email or phone 
me if you are able to attend.  I thought everyone will be tired of turkey or chick-
en!  

Happy New Year to all our members and a huge thank you to everyone for all of your get 
well wishes and gifts of food and baking.  Paul especially appreciated the wonderful meals 
as it gave him a night off!!  We are blessed to have such support from our Rotary fami-
ly.   SUSAN BRICK 

Our sympathy goes out to Lynn & Karen Grant on the loss of Lynn's mother.  We send you all our support, under-
standing and friendship.   

Submitted by: Denise McLeod on behalf of The Sonshine Committee 
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JANUARY 2017 
 
Jan 19   Robbie Burns Day 
Jan 20   Larry Kwong Chinese New Year: Regency Palace (See Bulletin for Details) 
Jan 26   Legends Profile: Terry Allen 
 
FEBRUARY 2017 
Feb 2   Wendy McDonald: Rotary Employment Partnership 
Feb 9   Valentines Day Luncheon: Carriage House Inn 
Feb 16   TBA 
Feb 23   Dan Doherty: Rotary International Polio Plus 
 
MARCH 2017 
 
March 2  Energy East Pipeline Presentation 
March 9  Legends Profile: George Adam 
March 14  Prep and Dinner Service at the Mustard Seed 
March 16  St. Patrick’s Day 
March 23  Alana Asuchak: Stress Busters 
March 30  Charlene Bearden: Club Runner Presentation 
 
APRIL 2017 
 
April 6   TBA 
April 13  Jon Fennell: Following The Molecules  
April 20  New Member Celebration: Carriage House Inn 
April 27  Janice Eisenhauer: Canadian Women for Afghanistan (Stampede Clubhouse) 
 
MAY 2017 
 
May 4   Dream Home Registration Kick off 
May 5-7  District Conference (Red Deer) 
May 11   Bob Dubask: Myths About Reverse Mortgages 
May 18   Legends Profile: Ted Rowsell 
May 25   Stay In School Luncheon: Carriage House Inn 
May 26   President’s Party: Details to be provided later 
 
JUNE 2017 
 
June 1   TBA 
June 2-4  Radium Fellowship Weekend: Details to be provided later 
June 8   Charities Day: Location to be determined 
June 15  TBA Meeting is at the Stampede Club House 
June 12  Casino at Cowboys 
June 13  Casino at Cowboys 
June 22  YEX Presentation: Returning Student 
June 29  Changing of the Guard 
 
JULY 2017 
 
July 6    Dream Home Kick off: Ranchman’s DanceHall and Cookhouse 
July 13   No Meeting: Dream Home Operations 
July 20   TBA 
July 27   TBA 

 BULLETIN: VOL.  62: ISSUE 25, JANUARY 12 2017   
EVENTS CALENDAR      
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Contact Us 
 
Administrator:  Kathyann Reginato  

Rotary Club of Calgary South 

Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE 

Calgary AB T2C 2V5 

(403) 244-9788 

kathyann@rotarycs.org 
 
Visit us at:  www.rotarycs.org 
 

2016 2017 Club Officers 
 
President: Ken Farn: kgfarn@telusplanet.net 

President-Elect: Bill LeClair: leclair@calgarylaw.com 

Past President: Murray Flegel: mjf@bosslubricants.com 

Secretary: Ted Rowsell: rowselle@telus.net 

Treasurer: Larry Kennedy: treasurer@rotarycs.org 

Partners President: Pat Farn: patfarn@telus.net 

 

2016 2017 Directors 
 
Club Service: Operations 
 Steve Mason 
      Email: steve@talkinglightmedia.com 
 
Club Service: Memberships and Social 
 Glenn Potter 
 Email: agpotter@telusplanet.net 
 
Club Service: Ways & Means 
 Jack Haman 
 Email: hamanj@telus.net 
 
Community Service: 
  Luanne Whitmarsh 
 Email: luannew@kerbycentre.com 
 
Community Service: Ways & Means: 
 Charlie Gouldsborough 
 Email: charlie@albertasleepcentre.com 
 
International & Vocational Service 
 Bryan Walton 
 Email: bwalton@cattlefeeders.ca 
 
Youth Service 
 Stacey Johnson 
 Email: sjohnson@printthree.ab.ca 

BULLETIN: VOL.  62: ISSUE 25, JANUARY 12 2017 
BULLETIN AND CONTACT INFORMATION         

 

 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE 

 

effective February 1st, 2017 the 

Rotary Club of Calgary South 

office will have relocated to: 

 

Riverbend Atrium One 

Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE 

Calgary AB T2C 2V5 

 

My email address remains the same: 

kathyann@rotarycs.org 

The phone No. remains the same:  

403 244 9788 

 

Please email me or call ahead if you 

wish to stop in for any reason 

 

Thanks, 

 

Kathyann Reginato  

mailto:kathyann@rotarycs.org
http://www.rotarycs.org
mailto:kgfarn@telusplanet.net
mailto:leclair@calgarylaw.com
mailto:mjf@bosslubricants.com
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mailto:treasurer@rotarycs.org
mailto:patfarn@telus.net
mailto:steve@talkinglightmedia.com
mailto:agpotter@telusplanet.net
mailto:luannew@kerbycentre.com
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mailto:bwalton@cattlefeeders.ca
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